
Photos from the SADARC Christmas breakup @ 
the Mooroopna Golf Club. 

 
 

Hello to everyone, 
It has been a great year for the club, our projects
are all moving forward and membership is strong.
A few challenges lye ahead with the next year
coming and I think that it goes without saying that
we are all up for it. 

Thanks to all members who made it to the
annual SADARC Christmas breakup at the
Mooroopna Golf Club.  I think everyone had a
fantastic time with god food and good people.  I
would also like to take this opportunity to thank
all the ladies in the catering team for our 2009
hamfest we couldn’t do it without all your
fantastic help. 

I think there has been some confusion as to
when the nets on 2m and 80m are being run now.
The 80m net is now being run on a Wednesday
night starting at 7:30pm.  The clubs 2 meter net
has been changes to Sunday nights starting at
7:30pm.  Then the WIA broadcast starts at
8:30pm.  The above was decided by the members
at the November meeting.  I have heard a lot of
people aren’t happy with the decision to move the
net so can I suggest that those people attend the
February meeting to voice their concerns. 

I am going to keep this report very short as I
have 101 things to do his month and am rapidly
running out of time.  I would like to wish all
members and their families and very merry
Christmas and a safe and wonderful new year for
2010 
I look forward to chatting to you all over the break
and hope to see you all in February next year. 
Cheers 73 
Toby VK3PNF  

Presidents Report – December 2009

I would like to take this opportunity to wish each and everyone of 
you a very Merry Christmas and a safe and happy New Year. 
I look forward to bringing you all the Newsletter in 2010. 
Lisa 
Editor – SADARC Newsletter 


